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DEAR PARISHIONERS: 
 
We have just finished a very productive and 

exciting week for our children enrolled in the annual 
Vacation Bible School. This year’s theme, Maker Fun 
Factory, turned the children into hands-on inventors who 
discovered they’re lovingly created by God. I believe this 
activity is an important aspect of our parish life. It’s a very 
creative program that truly brings the Scriptures to life for 
our children. I extend our gratitude to the adults and teens 
who shared their time and talents to make this week 
happen, and my special thanks to Anne Hanover and Liz 
Joseph who have given so much of their time and 
energy to plan and organize the program.  
 

Live Jesus, 
 

Father Joe 

PARISH STAFF 
(NOTE: Please use the 703 area code for all numbers.) 

 

CLERGY 
Pastor: 
Rev. Joseph T. Brennan, OSFS  860-8510 x143 
 

Parochial Vicars: 
Rev. Donald J. Heet, OSFS 860-8510 x157 
Rev. Robert A. Mancini, OSFS 860-8510 x145 
 

In Residence: 
Rev. William N. Dougherty, OSFS 860-8510 x144 
  

Permanent Deacons: 860-8510 
Deacon Joseph Chandler                jchandler@saintjn.org 
Deacon Dennis A. Holley                    dholley@saintjn.org  
Deacon Atanacio Sandoval            asandoval@saintjn.org  
Deacon John A. Wagner                    jwagner@saintjn.org  
 

ADMINISTRATION 
Administrative Assist. Patty Kwapniewski  860-6147 
Office Secretary Beth Farmer 860-8510 
Hispanic Coordinator  Celia Sandoval 860-8510 x353 
Bulletin Editor Ludy Rauber 390-2353 
  Email: bulletin@saintjn.org* 
Accountant Pat Rau 860-8510 x142 
Parish Nurse Susan Infeld, RN  390-2349 
              Email: sinfeld@saintjn.org 
Facilities Manager        Mark Gosselin   390-2343 
Custodian Sylvia Payne 860-8510  
Custodian Douglas Alvarado 
 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY   
Director of Music C J Capen    390-2352 
Coordinator of Liturgy Patty Bartnick 860-6151 
Secretary Pat Gilbertson 860-6150 
 

FAITH FORMATION  860-2815 
Director Mickie Abatemarco 390-2340 
Coord. Pre-K-5            Maggie ODonnell            860-6156 
Coord. 6-8             Angela Davis             390-2345 
Youth Minister 9-12 Doug Johnson 860-6141 
Admin. Assistant Silvia Bustamante 390-2348 
Admin. Assistant Betsy Puzzanghero 860-6155 
 

OUTREACH 
Director of Outreach Jo-Ann Duggan 860-6149 
Young Adult Ministry Thomas Patchan  
  Email: youngadults@saintjn.org 
 

COUNCIL CHAIRS 
Pastoral Council Julia Funaki 860-8510 x312 
  Email: sjn.pc@saintjn.org 
Finance Council Patricia Maloney 860-8510 x310 
  Email: sjn.fc@saintjn.org 

 

PASTORAL CARE 
INFANT BAPTISM: Call to register for the Baptism Class, offered 
monthly. English 703-860-8510; Spanish 703-860-8510, x353. 
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR ADULTS (RCIA): 
Please call Mickie Abatemarco at 703-390-2340, to inquire about 
becoming Catholic. 
 

MARRIAGE: Begin preparation with one of our parish priests at least 
six months before the desired marriage date. 
 

SICK: Please call the office if you know of someone who is 
hospitalized, seriously ill, or home-bound. 
 

*Please Note: Material for the bulletin must be submitted no later 
than Thursday, ten days prior to the intended publication date. 

Prayer and Liturgy 
 

WE WELCOME those who have recently 

entered into our faith through the waters of 
Baptism: Helen Iona and James Martin 
Bornmann,  daughter and son of John and 
Alicia. 

BEST WISHES to Colleen MacMurtrie and 

Brandon Tomnay who were recently joined 
in the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony. May they 
grow together in Christ’s love. 

PLEASE PRAY for Doug Johnson, Dickie Smith, and all 

the sick.  
  

“The bed of the sick is an altar of sacrifice.ò   St. Francis de Sales  

  

When you call to add a name to our prayer list, please 
leave your name and number as a contact and let us know 
what the illness is. Before calling, please be sure that you 
have spoken to the person or a member of the family about 
adding their nameðwe do not want to inadvertently 
disregard someone's desire for privacy. 
  

Names of those who are sick or injured will be kept on the 
list for three weeks unless you specifically request a shorter 
period of time or call to ask that the name be removed. 

Names new this week are in boldface type.  
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THE SIXTEENTH SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME 

 

WE PRAY for those who have died, especially 

Father Peter J. Harvey, OSFS; Betsy Matovu, 
wife of George and mother of George; and 
Genevieve Silhol, mother of Stewart. 

HEARING IMPAIRED? Amplification devices are 

available for anyone having difficulty hearing the Mass. If 
you would like to use one, just ask an usher before 
Mass.  Also, the parish has purchased large-print Sunday 
Missals to help you worship.  If you would like one for 
your personal use contact Jo-Ann Duggan at 
jduggan@saintjn.org or 703-860-6149.  

THIS SUNDAY’S READINGS:  
Wisdom 12:13, 16-19; 
Psalm 86:5-6, 9-10, 15-16; 
Romans 8:26-27; 
Matthew 13:24-43  
 

In today’s readings we are reminded how God’s justice and 
mercy work together to care for the human family. St. 
Francis de Sales notes: 
 

God is Goodness itself. This infinite goodness of God has 
two hands: one is mercy, the other is justice. Justice and 
mercy can only thrive where there is goodness. God uses 
mercy to have us embrace what is good. Justice uproots 
whatever prevents us from experiencing the effects of 
God’s goodness. It makes us shun evil.  

 

Those who have a true desire to serve our Lord and flee 
from evil should not torment themselves with the thought of 
death or divine judgment. The holy fear of those who love 
God is a filial reverence for God. They fear displeasing God 
simply because God is their most kind and loving father. A 
good child does not obey his father because of his power to 
punish or disinherit him, but simply because he is his loving 
and caring father. Holy fear strengthens our human spirit. It 
is full of confidence in the goodness of God. God’s mercy, 
seeing that we are clothed in “flesh, a wind” that comes and 
goes, never casts us into total ruin. Our Savior’s infinite 
mercy always bends towards us.  

 

When sinners are most hardened in sin and are living as if 
there is no God, it is then that our Savior allows them to find 
His heart full of pity and kind mercy towards them. David, 
though he offended God, was always nourished in the 
Heart of leniency and divine mercy. Let us reflect how from 
eternity God’s goodness tenderly cherished us and 
provided for us all the means to progress in sacred love. 
Now God provides us the opportunity to do the good that 
presents itself and to persevere in the present trial that is 
upon us. The greatness of God’s mercy shines forth in the 
awe-inspiring deeds of Jesus. What a great reason to 
anchor our hope and confidence completely in God’s 
mercy!  

 

(Adapted from the writings of St. Francis de Sales) 

SATURDAY JULY 22 
5:00pm  Helen Zorn † 

SUNDAY JULY 23 
7:30am  Robert and Rose Walz † 
9:30am  John Dorach †  
11:30am Bernadette Greedy, Special  
      Intention  
1:30pm  Simon Ventura † 
5:00pm  People of the Parish 

MONDAY JULY 24 
9:00am  Helen Zorn † 
TUESDAY JULY 25  
9:00am  Hasso von Bredow † 

WEDNESDAY JULY 26 

9:00am  Rita Kelley † 
THURSDAY JULY 27 
9:00am  David Brown † 

FRIDAY  JULY 28 
9:00am  Anna and Ludwig Weindler ††  
SATURDAY JULY 29 
5:00pm  People of the Parish  

SUNDAY JULY 30 
7:30am  Norman Pledger  † 
9:30am  Andrew and Margaret Sharpe †† 
11:30am Angelina and Nicholas Sarno †† 
1:30pm  James Scott † 
5:00pm  John Steele † 

  
  
  
...then at harvest time I will 
say to the harvesters, òFirst 
collect the weeds and tie 
them in bundles for 
burning; but gather the 
wheat into my barn.ó 
  

Matthew 13: 30 
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NEXT WEEKEND’S READINGS: Next weekend 

we celebrate The Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time. 
Please prepare for Mass and the Homily by reflecting on 
these texts from God’s Word:  

1 Kings 3:5, 7-12 Riches and power were not King 
Solomon’s only concern. In order to govern his people 
according to the ways of God, he sought out the real 
treasure, the discernment of a knowing and wise heart. 

Psalm 119:57, 72, 76-77, 127-128, 129-130 Lord, I love 
your commands. In this longest of the psalms, the 
psalmist gives instruction on how good is the law of God; 
there is joy in observing the Torah. 

Romans 8:28-30 God has already realized the first 
stages of His plan of salvation in our favor. He will also 
faithfully accomplish the final stage conforming us to 
Christ, His perfect image. This conviction sustains our 
hope. 

Matthew 13:44-52 The world is made up of good and 
bad. If we wish to be among the good, we must detach 
ourselves joyfully from everything except the 
achievement of the kingdom, and leave to God the need 
to judge others on the last day. 

PRAY FOR AN OBLATE DAILY 
We continue our daily prayers for the 
priests and brothers in the Wilmington-
Philadelphia province of the Oblates of St. 
Francis de Sales by praying this week for:  
 

 July 24     Reverend John M. O’Neill, OSFS 

 July 25     Reverend Francis J. Pileggi, OSFS 

July 26     Reverend Mark F. Plaushin, OSFS 

July 27     Reverend Alexander T. Pocetto, OSFS 

July 28     Reverend Edward L. Rauch, OSFS 

July 29     Reverend Richard T. Reece, OSFS 

July 30     Reverend Robert G. Reece, OSFS 

SAINT MARTHA 

FEAST DAY JULY 29 
Martha, Mary, and their brother 
Lazarus were evidently close 
friends of Jesus. He came to 
their home simply as a 
welcomed guest, rather than as 
one celebrating the conversion 
of a sinner like Zacchaeus or 
one unceremoniously received 
by a suspicious Pharisee. The 
sisters feel free to call on Jesus 
at their brother’s death, even 
though a return to Judea at that time seems almost certain 
death. 

 

No doubt Martha was an active sort of person. On one 
occasion, she prepares the meal for Jesus and possibly his 
fellow guests and forthrightly states the obvious: All hands 
should pitch in to help with the dinner. 

 

Yet, as biblical scholar Father John McKenzie points out, 
she need not be rated as an “unrecollected activist.” The 
evangelist is emphasizing what our Lord said on several 
occasions about the primacy of the spiritual: “…[D]o not 
worry about your life, what you will eat [or drink], or about 
your body, what you will wear…. But seek first the kingdom 
[of God] and his righteousness” (Matthew 6:25b, 33a); “One 
does not live by bread alone” (Luke 4:4b); “Blessed are they 
who hunger and thirst for righteousness…” (Matthew 5:6a). 

 

Martha’s great glory is her simple and strong statement of 
faith in Jesus after her brother’s death. “Jesus told her, ‘I 
am the resurrection and the life; whoever believes in me, 
even if he dies, will live, and everyone who lives and 
believes in me will never die. Do you believe this?’ She said 
to him, ‘Yes, Lord. I have come to believe that you are the 
Messiah, the Son of God, the one who is coming into the 
world’” (John 11:25-27). 
 

 

REFLECTION  
 

 

Scripture commentators point out that in writing his account 
of the raising of Lazarus, Saint John intends that we should 
see Martha’s words to Mary before Lazarus was raised as a 
summons that every Christian must obey. In her saying 
“The teacher is here and is asking for you,” Jesus is calling 
every one of us to resurrection—now in baptismal faith, 
forever in sharing his victory over death. And all of us, as 
well as these three friends, are in our own unique way 
called to special friendship with him. 

 

Copyright É Franciscan Media, 28 W. Liberty St., Cincinnati, Ohio 
45202. Taken from Saint of the Day on www.Franciscanmedia.org 
and used with permission. All rights reserved. 

UPCOMING SPECIAL LITURGIES 

Saturday, August 12 5:00pm Baptism 

Sunday, August 20 9:30am Baptism 

Sunday, August 20 
11:30am 
1:30pm 
5:00pm 

Anointing of the Sick    

http://www.franciscanmedia.org/
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Parish Information 
 

LITURGY PRESIDERS NEXT WEEKEND 
Assuming there are no changes, the presiders for the 
weekend of July 29 - July 30 are: 

Saturday   5:00pm  Father Bob 

Sunday   7:30am  Father Don  

Sunday   9:30am  Father Don 

Sunday 11:30am  Father Bill 

Sunday   1:30pm 
 Father Samuel Valasquez 
      with Deacon Atanacio 

Sunday   5:00pm  Father Joe 

IT’S DONUT DAY WITH THE BOY 

SCOUTS! Our parish-based Boy Scout 

Troop 124 is selling donuts this morning 
after the 7:30 and 9:30am Masses.  The 
troop would like you to know that they are 
also looking to grow and expand their troop. 
Scouts and adults would love to talk to any 
of the young men of our parish, ages 10-16, 
who might consider joining our boy-led organization where 
they can grow in leadership, learn outdoor skills and 
experience the great outdoors.  

NEWCOMERS’ TOUR NEXT WEEKEND  Are 

you new to St. John Neumann, or perhaps unfamiliar with 
our facilities? Come join us for a tour of the de Sales 
Chapel, meeting rooms, classrooms and other areas of the 
building after the 9:30am Mass Sunday, July 30. We’ll meet 
in the Narthex by the Welcome Desk about 10:30am. 
Maybe we can even grab a cup of coffee in the Brown-
McCarthy Auditorium after the tour. Contact Jo-Ann Duggan 
if you have questions  at jduggan@saintjn.org  

BROWN BAG SUNDAY  The Cornerstones van will 

be in the parking lot to collect your non-
perishable food donations next weekend, July 
29-30.  This month, they are most in need of 
cooking oil, canned meats, canned fruit, 
peanut butter and  jelly. Thanks for your 
continued support! 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
 

The weekend of August 20 we will 
be celebrating the Sacrament of the 
Anointing of the Sick at the 
11:30am, 1:30pm and 5:00pm 
Masses. The Sacrament of the 
Anointing is a sacrament of preparation, of consolation, of 
compassion, of inner healing. Through this anointing the 
Lord wants to strengthen the sick, to redeem their 
sufferings and to prepare them for the final resurrection. 
Sometimes this sacrament may lead to physical healing, 
but if not, the sick are still strengthened in Christ. 

 

Through the Anointing of the Sick, Christ comforts and 
strengthens those who are seriously ill due to sickness, 
injury, or old age. The Holy Spirit strengthens the sick 
person to deal with the difficulties of his or her illness. The 
sick person is united more closely to Christ's passion, so 
that the sufferings borne take on new meaning. And, for 
those who are approaching death, the Anointing prepares 
them for this final journey. The anointing of the sick conveys 
several graces and imparts gifts of strengthening in the 
Holy Spirit against anxiety, discouragement, and 
temptation, and conveys peace and fortitude. 

 
After the Homily during the Anointing of the Sick Masses 
that weekend, we will invoke the compassion of Christ the 
Healer upon members of our community who are seriously 
diminished by age or acute or chronic illness or who face 
imminent hospitalization or surgery. People seeking the 
grace of the Sacrament of Anointing will be invited forward 
(or, if unable, we will go to them), and we will anoint their 
foreheads and the palms of their hands with the Oil of the 
Sick, blessed by our bishop at the Chrism Mass on Holy 
Thursday this year. As a community, we will pray for them 
and ask God to grant them healing of mind, body, and soul 
according to God's will.  Please plan to come to one of 
these Masses should you wish to receive this powerful 
sacrament. 

 

ñMake friends with the angels, 

who though invisible 

are always with you. 

Often invoke them, 

constantly praise them, 

and make good use of their help 

and assistance in all your temporal 

and spiritual affairs.ò  
St. Francs de Sales 

mailto:jduggan@saintjn.org
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FIRST YEAR! OUR PARISH "IT TAKES A 

VILLAGE" MENTORING PROJECT AT HUNTERS 

WOODS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL WAS A SUCCESS! 
This past school year, nine parishioners volunteered to spend at 
least an hour once weekly to read with and/or mentor students at 
Hunters Woods Elementary School. Guided by staff, the mentors 
made students feel very special as they supported them in their 
education process. 
 

Due to large classroom size and special needs, so many teachers 
need "more hands on deck" to accomplish student goals. Emily 
Cope, Hunters Woods principal, expressed her deep gratitude for 
our mentors and hopes we can provide even more support in the 
coming year.    
 

If you are interested, contact parishioner, Kathy Fredgren, a 
retired teacher, at fredgren.kathy@gmail.com or by phone at 703-
674-8160. All volunteers working in the school do have to be 
fingerprinted and educated on the mentoring process. Once the 
school year begins, a special session will be set up at Hunters 
Woods School to prepare all new volunteers. 
 

"It Takes A Village"  is an understatement in our schools 
today! We are optimistic that our parish has enough resources to 
not only provide help at Hunters Woods School but perhaps some 
support in the future to Dogwood Elementary School.   

120 VOLUNTEERS STILL NEEDED FOR 

THE 2017/2018  

FAITH FORMATION YEAR   
 

Have you considered sharing your faith with the youth of 
our parish?  We are in need of Catechists for both the PK-
5

th
 Grade program and the 6

th  
- 8

th
 Grade program.  Here is 

our current need: 
 

¶ Catechists for PK-5
th
 Grade during the following times: 

Sundays 8:45-10:00am 
Sundays 10:45-12:00pm 
Tuesdays 4:30-5:45pm 
Tuesdays 6:15-7:30pm 
Wednesdays 5:30-6:45pm 

¶ Small Group Facilitators and Station Leaders for 6
th

—8
th
 

Grade during the following times:  (these groups only 
meet once or twice per month) 

Sundays 2:30-5:00pm 
Sundays 6:00-8:30pm 
Mondays 5:00-7:30pm 

¶ Faith in Action Facilitators 
(helping to create and facilitate 
projects that can be done during 
class sessions to focus on service 
and social justice) and Nursery 
Monitors during the Tuesday and 
Wednesday sessions. 
 

Do you still have questions?  Stop by 
the display in the Narthex and pick up a flyer, stop by the 
Narthex after any Mass on July 29 or July 30 to speak with 
a member of the Faith Formation program, or contact 
Angela Davis (adavis@saintjn.org or 703-390-2345) with 
any questions or to commit to a role.  Thank you! 

FROM THE PARISH NURSE: 

 A “RERUN” ON FAINTING 
 
Last week you read an article on the 
importance of hydration, especially in the 
summer months. With this extraordinary 

heat of late, we have witnessed a few fainting (syncope) 
and near fainting episodes here at church. There are many 
potential causes for syncope ranging from dehydration, 
vagal nerve stimulation or an abnormal heart rhythm to 
name just a few. However the most common cause this 
time of year at a morning Mass would be dehydration. I 
want to review basic first aid procedures for helping 
someone who experiences syncope or near syncope. 
 
Have the patient lie down immediately. If he or she is in a 
pew, clear the pew so the patient can lie flat with the legs 
elevated by a few hymnals. Apply a cold compress to the 
back of the neck and/or forehead and attempt to stimulate 
the patient to consciousness by speaking his or her name, 
shoulder tapping, or a pinch.** 
 
Keep the patient face upward for several minutes until the 
blood flow returns to the brain and they are talking and 
making sense. Then slowly sit him or her up, assist the 
patient into a wheelchair for transport out of the sanctuary 
and provide fluids immediately. If the patient begins to pass 
out again assist him or her carefully onto the floor protecting 
the head, elevate the legs and call 911. 
 
If a fainting episode occurs elsewhere in the building, 
simply help the patient to the floor (if near a wall help them 
to slide down) and elevate the legs. Again provide cool 
compresses to the forehead and back of the neck.  Do not 
try and walk the patient!  It may take several minutes before 
he or she is able to sit up and begin drinking fluids. Get a 
wheelchair from the ushers’ closet to the left of the chapel 
for transport. Under no circumstances may the patient drive  
anywhere. 
 
Please go to our website and reread the Parish Nurse 
bulletin article from July 3, 2016. As a reminder, when you 
wake up each morning begin drinking fluids immediately 
(not just coffee or tea, which are naturally dehydrators). It’s 
also a good rule for everyone to eat something before 
leaving the house, even if it’s just a protein bar. 
 
Just like an automobile needs fuel to run, so does our body!  
We can’t let our tanks go too empty without feeling the 
natural consequences.   
 
 

** NOTE If the patient is unconscious, 
unresponsive and not BREATHING, call 911, 
get the AED from the ushers’ closet and begin 
CPR if you see no signs of life, as this could 
be a cardiac arrest and not simply fainting.   
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IMMEDIATE NEED FOR VOLUNTEERS  FOR 

TRIP TO KINGS DOMINION! By now, all Middle 

School and High School Teens (7
th 

to 12
th
 Graders) and 

recent graduates, should be planning to join high school 
teens from all over the Arlington Diocese for an exciting and 
fun-filled Diocesan Kings Dominion Day on Friday, July 28.  
 

We need help now to make this happen! Doug Johnson 
is getting used to his new knee, so he needs a parent 
volunteer to coordinate this effort! The lead parent volunteer 
would be responsible for soliciting six (6) or seven (7) 
passenger vans (or larger) and drivers to transport teens 
and interested family members to and from the park, and to 
pick up the requested number of tickets from the Diocese of 

Fellowship 
 

ONGOING FELLOWSHIP AT SJN: 
¶ Sunday Coffee Join us for coffee, juice, muffins, 

and fellowship each Sunday from 8:30—11:30am. All 
are welcome!  

¶ 9:00am Daily Mass and Fellowship: Following Mass 
in the Chapel, join us in the Bridal Room for coffee and 
cookies. 

¶ Knights of Columbus: Are you a male, age 18 years 
or older and a practicing Catholic, and wish to embark 
on a journey that emphasizes faith, fraternity, and 
fellowship with a real commitment to service in our 
community? If so, please consider becoming a member 
of the K of C Family of Man Council #7566.    Take that 
first step and contact us at info@kofc7566.us.   

¶ Legion of Mary Would you like to have the Pilgrim 
Virgin Statue visit your home for two weeks? If 
interested, the Legion of Mary will deliver and retrieve 
the Holy Virgin at your convenience. For information 
email pilgrimvirginmarystatue@gmail.com or call 703-
968-3337.  

¶ Mothers’ Group:  Join us for weekday, evening and 
weekend playgroups, nights out, special events and 
more.  Membership is open to all new, veteran and 
expectant caregivers of small children. Membership is 
free and participation is voluntary in all group activities. 
For more information please send email to 
momsgroup@saintjn.org. 

¶ Praying College Moms: Join us on the 1
st
 Friday 

morning or the 2
nd

 Monday evening for shared prayer, 
support and fellowship. For evening sessions email 
ksmonroe58@gmail.com, and for evening sessions 
email gallo.kellymarie@gmail.com. 

¶ Shawl Ministry: On the afternoon of the third 
Sunday of every month we gather to pray, talk, and 
create beautiful handmade shawls for those who are ill 
or grieving. Contact Teresa Westhues at 703-969-8430 
to join or request a shawl. 

¶ Women’s Newcomers Group: Have you just moved 
to the area? Consider joining our new support group, 
meeting weekly during the day.  For information, email 
Megan Murphy at megan.murphy218@gmail.com. 

¶ Young Adults: If you are in your twenties or thirties 
and are looking for a community to socialize, do service 
and pray with, then come join us! For more information, 
email Thomas Patchan at youngadults@saintjn.org.  

YOUNG ADULTS: Unless otherwise noted, for more 

information on any event, to RSVP, or to be added to the 
YA email distribution list, email Thomas Patchan at  
saintjnya@gmail.com.  
  

  
¶ Wednesdays, July through August, 7:00pm, Small 

Group Bible Study, SJN Youth Room:  Join us on 
Wednesdays this summer for community time and to 

reflect on the upcoming week's gospel together as a 
young adult community. E-mail Thomas 
at saintjnya@gmail.com to RSVP and feel free to invite 
friends! 

¶ Sunday, August 6, 9:20 am, Monthly Mass and 
Brunch, Church: We'll continue our first Sunday 
tradition and meet to celebrate Mass and brunch as a 
community! We'll meet at the narthex Welcome Desk to 
sit together, and will afterwards head to a nearby 
restaurant for brunch! Please e-mail Thomas at 
saintjnya@gmail.com with questions or to RSVP. 

Faith Formation 

Mickie Abatemarco, Director 
703-390-2340 

mabatemarco@saintjn.org  

 

ONGOING ADULT FORMATION OPPORTUNITIES:  
Unless otherwise noted, for more information on any 
program, contact Mickie Abatemarco. 
 

  

¶ Becoming A Catholic Are you or someone you 
know interested in joining the Catholic Church? Rite of 
Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) meets year-round 
on Tuesday evenings. Email rcia@saintjn.org for 
information. 

¶ Contemplative Prayer There is quiet prayer together 
every Thursday evening at 7:00pm. We also meet on 
the second and fourth Thursdays of the month at 
10:00am with Lectio Divinia.  

 
¶ Bible Study for Mothers With Young Children This 

group  meets on Fridays from 10:00 to 11:30am, with 
child care provided.  Email Christy Cottrell for more 
information at christylc23@gmail.com. 

HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY (AGAPE) 
Doug Johnson 
703-860-6141 

djohnson@saintjn.org  
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Arlington Office of Youth Ministry in Arlington. 
 

We also need adult volunteers to provide their van, help 
chaperone and join in the fun! We can accommodate as 
many teens as we have parent volunteers with vans. Any 
parent that volunteers their van, drives to and from Kings 
Dominion and helps to chaperone will receive 
reimbursement for gas and parking and a free ticket for 
Kings Dominion ($35 value) for you and one of your teens 
that accompany you! 
 

We plan to leave the parish parking lot at 10:00am and 
return at 10:00pm, which would allow you a full 8 hours of 
fun and frolic at the park! Friends are welcome to sign up 
and we encourage you to share the fun with all your friends. 
The ticket price is $35. Scholarships are available on an as- 
needed basis; contact Betsy Puzzanghero for information. 
Permission Slips are required. They are available to be 
picked up from the desk in front of the Faith Formation 
Office or, upon request, we will e-mail it to you to download. 
Space is limited and based on available vans – so sign up 
now! We will keep a list of teens on a first-come, first- 
served basis and available vans will be filled according to 
your place on the list. Once again, we will take as many 
teens as we have vans available to accommodate them.  
 

The deadline for sign-ups is tomorrow, Monday, July 
24! To reserve your space, we need to have your check for 
$35 (per person) made out to Saint John Neumann Church 
and a fully completed, signed permission slip by that date. 
Call Betsy Puzzanghero at 703-860-6155 or send an e-mail 
to her at bpuzzanghero@saintjn.org to reserve a space, 
volunteer (parents) to coordinate, drive your van that seats 
7 (including driver) and chaperone or if you have any 
questions or need further information. Don’t miss a great 
day of fun and fellowship! And, you might even run into  
friends you made during work camp, if you were there! 

ARE YOU CALLED TO A MINISTRY WITH 

HIGH SCHOOL TEENS? The U.S. Catholic 

Conference of Bishops has stated: “Youth Ministry is the 
response of the Christian community to the needs of young 
people, and the sharing of the unique gifts of youth with the 
larger community.” Our High School Youth Ministry 
Program is seeking adults to participate in a variety of roles 
in supporting and mentoring our teens on their spiritual 
journey. Find out how you can contribute your gifts and 
talents in our high school program. It’s a great opportunity 
to mentor our teens, deepen your own faith and have fun! 
For more information, contact Doug Johnson by e-mail at 
djohnson@saintjn.org  or by phone at (703) 860-6141. 
You’ll be glad you did!   

HIGH SCHOOL TEEN MINISTRY E-MAIL LIST: 
Contact Doug Johnson at djohnson@saintjn.org if you wish 
to be placed on the SJN High School Teen Ministry email 
list. This is a great way to learn the latest information on 
events, programs and opportunities to serve in our high 
school teen program. 

Around the Diocese 
 

IMMIGRATION RESOURCES: The following is the 

eight and last in our series of bulletin announcements 
provided by the Diocese to address immigration. 
  

Week 8: The Catholic Diocese of Arlington and 
Immigration 

 

The Catholic Diocese of Arlington is proactive in its 
outreach to the immigrant community. Our Spanish 
Apostolate and the  Office  of  Multicultural Ministries work 
with immigrants and migrants through pastoral ministry and 
serve as a resource for current advocacy from the United 
States Conference of Catholic Bishops. Many of the 
immigrants in our area qualify for legal status but need 
help in obtaining it. Catholic Charities has staff whose 
principal duties include providing newcomer services 
and overseeing the immigrant and refugee programs in 
the Diocese. 

 
To learn more about Church teaching on immigration and find 
resources for immigration advocacy, visit 
arlingtondiocese.org/immigration. 

ALTAR SERVER PICNIC AUGUST 8 
Bishop Burbidge invites the altar servers to the annual Altar 
Server Picnic on Tuesday, 
August 8, from 10:00am – 
2:00pm at Lake Fairfax Park. If 
you would like to attend, contact 
Patty Bartnick at 703-860-6151 
or pbartnick@saintjn.org. All 
servers must be accompanied 
by an adult. 

HOW DOES SPENDING EASTER WEEK IN 

FRANCE SOUND?  Paul VI Catholic High School 

invites you to enjoy France with the saints.  We will travel 
through France with Father Stephen Schulz in the footsteps 
of St. Francis deSales, St. John Vianney, and St. Bernadette 

during Easter Week, April 1-9, 
2018. The Pilgrimage starts in 
Lourdes on Easter Monday, and 
we will visit Lyon, Carcassonne, 
Avignon, Ars, and 
Annecy.  France is leading the 
way in the New Evangelization; 
come with us to find out why. 

For more information visit www.rtijourneys.com/itineraries/
paulvicatholichighschoolpilgrimage or send email to 
jkrolicki@paulvi.net.  Registration closes August 31, 2017, 
so don’t delay! 
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THE SIXTEENTH SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME 

SJN Weekly Stewardship 
 

OUR THANKS TO  

BUDGET BLINDS OF HERNDON 

FOR SPONSORING AN AD 

IN OUR WEEKLY BULLETIN 

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION ñThe kingdom of heaven 
may be likened to a man who sowed good seed in his 
fieldéHe who sows good seed is the Son of Man, the field 
is the world, the good seed the children of the kingdom.ò                                                
MATTHEW 13:24, 37-38 
 

As children of God, we are all “good seeds,” blessed by 
God with the potential to accomplish much good in the 
world.  We fulfill God’s plan when we share our talents and 
our financial gifts to help build God’s kingdom on earth.  
Through our stewardship we sow “good seeds” on earth to 
ultimately help each other get to Heaven! 

DISCOUNT COURSES AVAILABLE THROUGH 

CATHOLIC DISTANCE UNIVERSITY 

Join the inspiring instructors at Catholic Distance University 
for a faith-filled journey of discovery. Enroll in an online 
independent study course of your choice and study 
anytime, anywhere! For a full list of courses, browse our 
catalog at www.cdu.catalog.instructure.com/. Use Promo 
Code CDU15ARLINGTON when registering to qualify for 
the $30 rate. 

DONATE YOUR USED CAR TO CATHOLIC 

CHARITIES AND HELP A FAMILY BECOME 

SELF-RELIANT! If you are thinking of replacing your 

old car with something new, please consider donating your 
old car to Catholic Charities. We take used vehicles and 
give them directly to families in desperate need of 
transportation. We accept nonworking cars to fund our 
volunteer programs. We handle all the paperwork. You 
receive an IRS donation receipt. To donate, email 
Cars@ccda.net or call (703) 841-3898. 

POST-ABORTION HEALING RETREAT FOR 

WOMEN   An Entering Canaan Day of Prayer and 

Healing for women who have experienced abortion will be 
held on Saturday, September 30. Come begin your healing 
journey and experience God's hope and mercy. You are not 
alone. There is hope. There is healing. For further 
information and confidential registration, please contact 
Project Rachel at 888-456-HOPE(4673) or 
info@helpafterabortion.org. 

CATHOLIC ADVANCE MEDICAL DIRECTIVE 
Do you have a Catholic Advance Medical Directive (AMD)? 
The Diocese of Arlington has a simple 2-part document 
which allows you legally to declare your medical healthcare 
advocate or agent and includes an optional organ donation 
authorization, which can be used by all adults. Avoid being 
caught unprepared for you and your loved ones to make 
those tough medical decisions. To obtain a copy of the 
Catholic Advance Medical Directive in English or Spanish, 
contact your parish office, or contact the Arlington Respect 
Life Office at respectlife@arlingtondiocese.org or 703-841-
3817. You also may fill the forms out on-line and they can 
be downloaded at www.arlingtondiocese.org/Family-Life/
End-of-Life-Medical-Directives/. 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES LOVES VOLUNTEERS  
Do you want to answer God’s call to serve? Please visit 
www.ccda.net/volunteer.php to find more than 120 different 
volunteer opportunities available. Each year more than 
1,700 people volunteer with Catholic Charities. There is 
something for everyone. Catholic Charities relies on its 
volunteers to reach those in need throughout the Diocese. 
We are also seeking corporations who want to come and 
volunteer as a group! Come and share your talents and 
skills with us. To learn more, please contact the Director of 
Volunteers, Sally O’Dwyer at sodwyer@ccda.net or 703- 
841-3838.  

 

ñNever be in a hurry; 

do everything quietly and in a calm spirit. 

Do not lose your inner peace for 

 anything whatsoever, 

even if your whole world seems upsetò 

                                                                    St. Francis de Sales 

ENJOY THE BEACH—SURF’S UP! 


